St Peter's Church PCC meeting

26 November 2019 7:00pm - 8:45pm

Minutes

Present: Barbara Agar, Kate Blake, Trevor Dixon, Rachel Fell, David Fisher, Alan Garrow (chair), Sue Heapy, Oliver Longstaff, Sarah Martin, Eleanor McClea, Christine McManus, Paul Medforth, Stella Pilling, Judith Simpson, Patricia Stableford and Angus Turner.

Apologies: Chris Clayton, Peter Dickinson and Judith Yeats.

1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Bible reflection

Rachel led a reflection on the "one another" verses in the New Testament.

3. Apologies for absence

Apologies were given on behalf of those absent and noted.

4. Acceptance of the minutes of September's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 17 September were unanimously approved.

5. Matters arising

It was noted that all PCC members have now undertaken basic awareness safeguarding training.  In addition, Kate is willing to become our new safeguarding officer in place of Sian.
Alan reported that the Noticers' meeting took place, however thought is being given as to whether this remains the best way to address "noticing".

6. PCC Code of conduct
The revised Code of Conduct was tabled.  It was suggested that the wording could be more personal to our PCC, for example by using "our" and "we" instead of "the PCC".

Christine agreed to amend the Code in light of this suggestion.

It was agreed that once finalised, the Code would be reviewed each year.
7. PCC Tonight away day – moving forward
Christine summarised what the six PCC Tonight sessions covered and explained that the aim of tonight's session is to begin to empower the PCC to take forward the ideas generated during those sessions.
Members were invited to join one of three smaller groups (representing "Up" (worship), "Out" (community) and "In" (fellowship), depending on their area of interest.

After a discussion in these small groups, each group reported back as follows: 
"Up" group
The group discussed the following actions:

· A forthcoming meeting to talk about the teaching programme for church, eg Lent next year and teaching within sermons;
· Encouraging daily bible reading;
· A retreat to the Northumbria community (in a couple of years' time);
· Raising the profile of house groups via a leaflet or a noticeboard; and
· A family/parish retreat to Scargill – Chris is willing to co-ordinate this. 

Individuals have been assigned one or more of these actions and will take them forward.
"Out" group
The group decided to focus on the following:

· A "Holiday at Home" programme over the summer for the elderly – potentially a couple of day trips over a fortnight.  In terms of transport, it was noted that the Happy Wanderers have minibuses which can be hired for free.

· Games/bingo/film afternoons in the Brostoff Hall a couple of times a year, perhaps during the winter months.  It is proposed to involve other groups in this such as Afternoon and Evening Fellowship.

· Sunday Club to sponsor a child through Compassion.  The group recognised the need to communicate appropriately with parents and consult with Sunday Club leaders.
The group will meet again to progress these actions.
"In" group
This group felt the main focus should be on improving the welcome given to people who come into church, whether they are newcomers, visitors or anyone else.
It was acknowledged that the Welcome, Inclusion and Respect Group are also addressing this and that the whole PCC will continue to engage with this group and this issue generally.
The group also mentioned improving the welcome received "at the door" although the shortage of sidespeople and welcomers was acknowledged.
8. PCC meeting topics

Various suggestions were made for meeting topics as follows:

· Children and youth

· Breakfast club/food parcels/Sunday lunch

· Pastoral care

· Music – choir and music group

· Use of building/hire of rooms

· Environmental issues

Some of these topics may be addressed through reports/information, whereas others will require debate and discussion.
It was agreed to task the Standing Committee with formulating a programme for future meetings.  This will then be circulated for comment.
9. Fabric

9.1
Carpet

Prior to the meeting, all members had been asked to vote for their preferred sample/colour.  Carole, Nigel and Jo B had also been given a chance to vote.  Two light coloured samples received four votes each and the dark grey sample received eight votes (being five PCC members and the three non-members).  In the discussion which followed, it was agreed to consult with the donor of the carpet funds to check whether they are happy with the colour choice.
Post-meeting note: 

The Standing Committee reflected on this in its meeting on 10 December.  In light of the importance of this issue and the fact that there was no clear majority amongst PCC members for any one colour choice, the committee decided to seek further expert advice on the colour choice (both in terms of aesthetic considerations and practicalities of cleaning/management).  With the aim of achieving an informed consensus, this advice will be presented to the PCC for consideration and discussion at a future meeting.

9.2
Sound system

Paul confirmed that the sound system upgrading would start next week.  This involves the installation of new amps for the main system and the hearing loop, plus extra speakers.
9.3
Other

Paul also reported that new/replacement emergency lighting is being fitted next week, that the roofing contractors are coming back before Christmas to undertake the proposed roof repairs and that work on the accessible toilet is underway.  Work on installing a fire alarm in tower has not yet started.
10. Finances

David reported the very good news that the church has received an anonymous donation of £100,000.  It was agreed that this would be used to clear last year's and this year's share arrears (amounting to approximately £86,000 in total).
This extremely generous donation was celebrated by all.
11. Animal-friendly noticeboard
Alan noted that the animal-friendly noticeboard in church is maintained by HB.  It is usually changed regularly, however its current content which has a campaigning message promoting veganism has been in place for a few months.  Several people have expressed concerns about this content.

The choice for the PCC is either to assume editorial control of the board (in which case HB will no longer maintain it) or allow HB to continue to populate the board.

Following a short discussion, Alan encouraged the PCC to review the board over the coming weeks (its content is due to change shortly) and reflect on this further.  The board will be discussed again at the next meeting.

12. Charitable donations

It was agreed that the proceeds of the Christmas Fair would be divided equally between the same six charities as last year
.  The PCC will discuss which charities to support in 2020 next summer, well in advance of the Fair, when members will have the opportunity to make suggestions.
13. Acceptance of minutes of sub-groups

Minutes of the Standing Committee (October and November), the Fabric Committee and the Welcome, Inclusion and Respect Group (September and November) were tabled and accepted.

In connection with the latest Welcome, Inclusion and Respect minutes, the comments about the lack of accessibility of the choir stalls for the 8.30 service were noted, however it was also noted that were the service to be moved to the nave, its time would need to be changed to avoid clashing with preparations for the 9.30 service.  In addition, Sarah's objections to the removal of the hoist and table in the disabled toilet were noted.
The proposed "Becoming a welcoming place" guidelines were tabled and approved.  It is proposed to incorporate the guidelines into the instructions for sidespeople/deputy wardens and possibly address them in a training event.
14. AOB

Sarah gave an update on the forthcoming Alpha programme starting on 29 January 2020.  St Peter's has joined forces with 13 other churches in Harrogate for "Team Alpha" and there will be joint advertising and various Alpha events ahead of the course itself.  Members were encouraged to help hand out Alpha cards to promote the course.

Trevor also drew members' attention to the election hustings taking place at Wesley on 4 December.

15. Review of meeting

There was a brief review of the meeting.

The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.45pm.

Summary of action points:

	Minute
	Action
	Responsibility

	6
	Amend PCC Code of Conduct
	Christine

	7
	Progress the Up, In and Out actions
	All

	8
	Programme for future PCC meetings
	Standing Committee

	9
	Consult with carpet funds donor and seek further expert advice
	Alan/Standing Committee

	11
	Review/reflect on animal-friendly noticeboard
	All


� 	These are: Time Together Harrogate, Open Country, Wellspring, St Andrew's Chosica, Artizan International (formerly Craft Aid International) and Mission Possible.
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